
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

 

 

Next Club Meeting: 

 
July 2nd, 2015, 7:30pm 

 

Where: Golden Corral 

 
 

Come early if you want to 
eat! 
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 Nothing much to report, other 
than the really HOT weather. I hope all 
the Dad's had a Great Father's Day.  We 
are coming up on Independence Day 
and I hope you all have a fun and safe 
holiday! 
 The buildings still need some 
TLC, but it can wait till cooler weather! 
AB with the help of George Williams 
sprayed the field to get rid of the ants, 
we hope that works. Thanks guys.  
 Please keep John Asbell, Graylin 
Lucas, Dora and Emily Kicklighter, and 
Jeff Foley in your thoughts and prayers 
as they are going through various 
ordeals. There may be others going 
through tough times as well, so let us 
know. I just saw a previous member, 
Ronny Binkley who has been sick and 
had lost about 60 lbs. due to his illness; 
he is doing better and hopes to return 
to work soon. Be thankful for good 
health as it is a blessing!!  
 We will meet at Golden Corral 
on July 2nd at 7:30 pm as usual, come 
early to eat. Hope to see you there.  
 I still have a few club hats and a 
few t-Shirts 1-L, 1-2XL and 2-3XL. Hats 
are $12, shirts $10 each. I will have 
them with me at the meeting and at the 
field. We probably need to order some 

From the President’s Hangar 

 

new shirts soon if anyone wants any, 
before the fall rush starts. We will talk 
about that at the meeting. Thanks. 
 That's about all for now, try to 
stay cool and drink plenty of water on 
these hot days!! 
See ya ay the field.  
Wheels down for landing! 

Mark Farmer      
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Tarheel RC Flyers Club 
Meeting Minutes- June 2015 

The Tarheel RC Flyers met at the 
Golden Corral on June 6, 2015. 
President Mark Farmer called the 
meeting to order at 7:43 pm. There 
were 12 members and 3 guests 
present.   
Mark welcomed everyone to the 
meeting and gave his condolences to 
Jeff Foley. Jeff thanked everyone for 
their cards and flowers. Mark asked 
about any sick members. John Asbell 
has surgery scheduled and Graylyn 
Lucas is still dealing with health 
issues.  
The tabled April 2015 minutes were 
read by Kenny Kicklighter. Motion to 
accept minutes was made by Chuck 
Megar and seconded by Duncan 
Tatum, motion passed. 
The May 2015 minutes were read by 
Kenny Kicklighter. Motion to accept 
minutes was made by Dave 
Chewning and seconded by Duncan 
Tatum, motion passed. 
Treasurers Report- Jimmy Morgan 
gave the treasurer's report.     
Safety Report- Greg Williams, no 
report.  
Safety during combat flying was 
discussed. Participants are to monitor 
and police their activities. Combat will 
not be flown until all other pilots have 
landed.  
Flying behind flight line was 
discussed.     
Field Report – A.B. Gentry reported 
that the Tad Dietrich Memorial Fly-in 
will be  
April 23, 2016. Sanction application 
has been submitted. Ant control 
discussed. Kenny Kicklighter will 

Meeting Minutes -June, 2015 

 
check on price of ant control 
products. 
 
Newsletter/Website Report:  David 
Chewning discussed email and 
Postal mailing of newsletter and 
associated cost. Anyone that has an 
email address will receive the 
Newsletter by Email; all others will 
receive a copy through the postal 
services. Pictures posted in the June 
Newsletter were provided by AB 
Gentry.  
Jeff Foley asked if a business could 
advertise in the club newsletter, it 
was determined that it is okay for 
club members to advertise a 
business.     
 

Old Business: 

 LaGrange Fly-in had 40+ 
pilots. P-38 lost in crash. 

 Mark Farmer thanked 
everyone for their support 
and donations for the First 
in Flight Jet meet. 128 
pilots attended. 

New Business: 

 A new hobby shop is 
opening near the old 
location of K.C. Hobby. No 
details given. 

Motion to adjourn made by Joey 
Joyner and seconded David 
Chewning, motion passed. 
Respectfully submitted, Kenny 
Kicklighter, Secretary  
 

 

Secretary  

Kenny Kicklighter 
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Safety and notes from the VP  

 

. 

Field Report  

 

Vice-President/Safety Officer 
Greg Williiams 

"Safe flying is no 
accident". 

 

Field Marshall A.B. Gentry 

From the Editor  

 
Here’s a video of the Boeing 787 at the Paris Airshow. There has been 
online discussion about the true angle of the climb out. 
http://www.rcgroups.com/forums/showthread.php?t=2435196&highlight
=787+vertical  
What do you think? 
https://youtu.be/pxvwGppH4zg 

   

NEWS Flash! 

The heat is on 

Stay hydrated, drink plenty of fluids 

Hello to everyone  
 It is just too hot to do the repair job at the field right now, maybe in 
September.  
 A little activity at the power pole, on Sunday 14th, Mike Jablonski called 
me and said there was no power at the charging stations, I asked him to 
call Wilson Energy and report it, I am on the way now. 30 minutes later 
here comes the Bucket truck. They went to the pole across the road and 
found a volt limiter, that was before the fuse on the transformer, replaced 
it and we were back in charge mode....hurray was heard by the electric 
squadron..  
 The refrigerator was off and the food was thrown out. It had stopped 
working a few days before, but who knew...the volt limiter just blew. It is 
the same as a diode. I got a couple of clicks of them at work... and the bad 
part.  
Get charged up for the summer.   

A. B. Gentry, Jr. 

Field Marshall 
 
 

Newsletter Editor 
Dave Chewning 

 

 

http://www.rcgroups.com/forums/showthread.php?t=2435196&highlight=787+vertical
http://www.rcgroups.com/forums/showthread.php?t=2435196&highlight=787+vertical
https://youtu.be/pxvwGppH4zg
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Here’s a couple of pictures from AB. 
 
 

         
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

 

  

Upcoming Events: 
 

 
7/10/2015 - 7/12/2015 -- Lumberton, NC (C) WAR BIRD FLY IN ANTIQUES. Site: Mt Elm Rc Club. Horace Skipper CD 
PH: 910-738-3098 Email: skipperfamily@aol.com. 15/1596. Sponsor: MT ELIM RC CLUB 
 
7/11/2015 -- Newport, NC (C) CRYSTAL COAST SUMMER SIZZLER. Site: Club Field. David Jones CD PH: 252-725-
0438 Email: rcflyer@coastalplanes.com. Visit: www.coastalplanes.com. 15/670. 200x600 Grass runway. Pilots meeting 
9am. Pilots fee $10. On site food and beverages. Facilities. Door prizes. Great fellowship. Spectators welcome. Close to 
motel and beaches. Bring the family for a day of beach fun and flying. Sponsor: CRYSTAL COAST RC CLUB 
 
7/18/2015 -- Goldsboro, NC (C) 25TH ANNIVERSARY WMA BIG BIRD FLY IN. Site: Grantham Flyig Field. Neil Watson 
CD PH: 919/934-6548 Email: fscot123@nc.rr.com. Visit: wayneaero.com. 15/726. Come & help us celebrate our 25th 
Big Bird fly in. Fly from our 90x720 hybred bermuda, manicured, dead flat runway (see website for pictures), numerous 
raffles, ping pong ball drop & more. Primitive camping welcome. $10 Landing fee. Sponsor: WAYNE MINIATURE 
AERONAUTICS 
 
7/18/2015 -- High Point, NC (C) CENTRAL CAROLINA R/C CUB DAY. Site: Club Field 6200 Davis Country. Robert 
Underwood CD PH: 336.885-2318 Email: paverman@underwoodpaving.com. Visit: ccrcm.com. 15/1409.Reg at 8:Am 
Fly 9:AM till ,650 Grass Field, Facilities and Concessions ,Fly your CUB, any size any color any power. FreeT-Shirts first 
50 to reg. pilot drawings Free Watermellon after lunch, Robert S. Underwood CD GPS 6200 Davis Country RD 
Randleman,NC Sponsor: CENTRAL CAROLINA MODELERS 
 
7/25/2015 -- Mt Pleasant, NC (C) SMITH LAKE FLYERS SUMMER FLOAT FLY. Site: Bernie Smith Aerodrome. Gilbert 
Cofer CD PH: 704-791-2518 Email: gcofer@twc.com. Visit: smithlakeflyers.org. 15/279 All Float aircraft welcome. Lake 
opens 9am. $10 Landing fee. Lunch at noon. Launching dock and retrieval boat available. NC Hwy 49N out of Concord. 
Right on Cold Springs Rd, Rt on Mt Pleasant Rd, Lt on Barrier Store Rd, Rt on Smith Lake Rd. Look for signs. Sponsor: 
SMITH LAKE FLYERS 

mailto:skipperfamily@aol.com
mailto:rcflyer@coastalplanes.com
http://www.coastalplanes.com/
mailto:fscot123@nc.rr.com
http://wayneaero.com/
mailto:paverman@underwoodpaving.com
http://ccrcm.com/
mailto:gcofer@twc.com
http://smithlakeflyers.org/
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